Optimist Club of

Cape Fear

June, 2011 ISSUE # 009



Day at the Park

The Childhood Cancer Day was a big success. With ball games all day, Dori, David and David in the Dunkin Booth, and good food, we all had a good time. It was good to see the big crowd that came out that day to support us and a special thanks to the umpires that donated their time. The dunkin booth was a blast, parents, umpires and ball players lined up to dunk these guys.

Play Ball

Well we did, and had a good time doing it. As the season winds down, we are thankful, that for the most part we had a safe season. A broke bone or two, but nothing major. Thanks to everyone who volunteered their time to make it a successful season...again Thanks.



NC Dixie Softball State Tournament July 8th - 13th

Help Wanted... Please Contact Bennie Bass

"THE LADIES CORNER"

Cape Fear Optimist Ladies Auxiliary

Hello everyone. The ladies have ended their meetings until August. Plans are ahead for our up-coming events for the fall. Our Auxiliary is opened for new members any time. Come on and join, you will be glad you did!!!!! Our ladies have a great time together.

You may contact any of the members for information.

Officers for 2011-2012

President: Sylvia Harker 762-5629 Secretary: Sonjia Lewis 798-9976 Treasury: Mercedes Ludlum 762-9707

Respectfully,

Sylvia Harker, President



Check us out on the Website and Face book...Allan Ludlum and Robin Long are doing a great job with these tools, and they are there for us to use.

You can keep with our ball season with photos on the website once the season starts. Come join us at a meeting.

www.capefearoptimist.com

www.capefearoptimist.com

Taylor's Senior Project



Taylor Bass a senior at New Hanover High, did her Senior Project on Childhood Cancer. Through selling sign sponsorships she raised a lot of money, and is seen here handing Trish Verne a check at the 3rd Quarter Convention in Raleigh.

MEETINGS:

You as Optimist members are invited to all regular meetings and bring a Guest to join us, especially during Eat'n Meet'ns.

Meetings are held on the first, second, and third Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm at our club house. Our third Tuesday is our Eat'n Meet'n when our board members take turns cooking for you and your families. Hope to see you at the meetings and bring a guest (potential new member).

2010 -2011 Board of Directors

Bennie Bass President Vice Pres Jim Matthews Vice Pres Charlie Smith Secretary Kathy Brennan Recording Sylvia Harker Treasurer Robin Bass Past Pres Robin Long

Board Members

Terry Cruse David McCallum Robert Whitehurst Curtis Keith Bryan Caulder Patrick Watkins

Club House Rental

As a member you are entitled to rent the club house. If you are interested, it's on a first come basis. Rental is \$50 with a \$40 cleaning deposit, checks are payable to Cape Fear Optimist and due at the time of reservation. To reserve please call Calvin Miller at 471-5166

Optimist Creed

Promise Yourself

To be so strong that nothing can disturb your peace of mind

To talk health, happiness and prosperity to every person you meet

To make all your friends feel that there is something in them

To look at the sunny side of everything and make your optimism come true

To think only of the best, to work only for the best, and expect only the best

To be just as enthusiastic about the success of other as you are about your own

To forget the mistakes of the past and press on the greater achievements of the future

To wear a cheerful countenance at all times and give every living creature you meet a smile

To give so much time to the improvement of yourself that you have no time to criticize others

To be too large for worry, too noble for anger, too strong for fear, and too happy to permit the presence of trouble